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Background
• In September 2018, City Council approved the initial agreement 

with Alamo Community College District (ACCD) to develop a 
dental hygiene program for students and a community dental 
clinic.

• Due the COVID-19 global pandemic, the opening of the school 
was delayed from August 2021 to August 2023.

• The first cohort of students provided oral health services to 261 
community members in the spring of 2024. 

• Students will be expected to serve a minimum of 600 patients per 
academic year.
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Background
• ACCD Funding Agreement:

• Funding agreement for the development of a dental hygiene 
program and a community dental clinic. 

• $500,000 was paid upon contract execution.
• Contract Amendment:

• Changes to the scope of work, updating the first student cohort 
enrollment date, and programmatic requirements.

• ACCD Facility Use Agreement:
• Allows Metro Health use of Palo Alto College's Dental Hygiene 

Clinic to provide onsite dental hygiene clinical services.
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Fiscal Impact
• Amendment to the agreement with ACCD:

• No-cost Amendment 
• Total Contract Value: $500,000.00
• Term: January 30, 2018 through

September 30, 2029
• No fiscal impact to City's General Fund
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Fiscal Impact
• Facility use agreement with ACCD:

• No-cost agreement
• Term: Upon execution through September 

30, 2029
• No fiscal impact to City's General Fund
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Recommendation

• Staff recommends approval.
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Thank You
End of Presentation
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